
BULLETIN 
 
NO:  22-168        
 
DATE:  October 11, 2022 
           
FROM:  Roger M. Fisher, Deputy Fire Chief, Emergency Command & Data Center 
 
SUBJECT: Implementation of Address Points in CAD 
 
 
Starting October 10, 2022, the GIS/Response Planning Unit will begin uploading “address 
points” into CAD. Address points are a more accurate way to identify the location of a 
structure or dwelling and will eventually replace all “premise locations.” Currently, 
addresses in CAD are validated on a street segment for a “premise location.” The newer 
“address point” will validate where the actual structure is on the map. 
 
Please see the example below of an “address point” for a mobile home lot/space at 10770 
Black Mountain Road SP 128: 
 

 
 
The old “premise location” would appear like the example below, locating the response on 
the street (Black Mountain Road): 
 

 



 
Implementation of “address points” will begin immediately for most of our responses, 
however there are approximately 40,000 identified “premise locations” with caution notes 
and pre-fire plans attached to them that will need to be manually updated to be “address 
points.” In these exceptions, dispatchers will still pick and assigned the “premise location.” 
 
Also, please note that not all addresses will have “address points.”  The city is working on a 
new process to enter them expeditiously. 
 
Please report any location, routing discrepancies or questions as soon as possible to 
SDFD_Premise@sandiego.gov. 
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